

No.40/64 soi Vibhavadi-Rangsit 66, Vibhavadi-Rangsit Road, Bangkhen, Laksi, Bangkok, Thailand, 10210 Tel. +66-2119-3555 Fax. +66-2119-3566

June 22, 2023

Professor Sirirurg Songsivilai, M.D., Ph.D. Secretary-General Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research and Innovation 328, Si Ayutthaya Road, Thung Phaya Thai Khet Ratchathewi, Bangkok, 10400

Re: Invitation to 2023 Global Youth Trends Forum

Dear Secretary-General Sirirurg:

We are truly grateful for the support from you and your office to continue our join efforts on international educational programs between Thailand and Taiwan. To promote education for sustainable development, I am writing to seek your assistance on appointing one education official to lead three to five young students from universities in Thailand to accept the invitation from Ministry of Education in Taiwan to participate in the "2023 Global Youth Trends Forum' held in Taipei, Taiwan November 9 to 12, 2023.

The forum will be conducted in English and many officials and university youth from different countries will take part in this event. Major subject of the two-day forum is the seminar hold 11th and 12th of November that focuses on youth initiative on future. Meanwhile, the forum includes a series of visiting to organizations and travel spots of Taiwan that allows participants to experience local manners and culture.

The forum host, the Youth Development Administration, Ministry of Education, Taiwan will provide Thai delegates accommodation, meals, forum transportation tour activities and insurance in Taiwan. However, The delegates will need to pay for round-trip airfare to and from Taiwan. The leader of the delegation from each country is asked to prepare discussion in The topic "Transition to a Net-Zero Green Lifestyle 2030—Act Now" which subtopics are Net-zero green lifestyles and Youth Actions". In addition, a booth at the seminar venue will be available for Thai delegates at least two people to display information about the main theme of "Transition to a Net-Zero Green Lifestyle 2030—Act Now".

I am enclosing the forum itinerary, agenda, and registration form for your consideration. Please kindly accept this invitation, select one young official from your office, and three to five young students from universities to represent Thailand. Please send me the filled-up registration form by July 10th. If your office has any questions regarding this Forum, please contact me any time at (02) 2670-0200, ext 326 or via email at thailand@mail.moe.gov.tw.

I look forward to your favorable reply in due course.

Sincerely yours,

Yen-Heng Ouyang

Director of Education Division

Taipei Economic & Cultural Office in Thailand

Enclosures